

# St Clement's Catholic Primary School

Newsletter

Friday 6th May 2016

### Newsletter - Friday 6th May 2016

#### **SCHOOL GATES**

Our car park gates will now be closed everyday at 3.30pm until 4.30pm. If your child is attending an afterschool club we would again ask that you do not park in the school to collect them.

#### **SAYERS CROFT**

Miss Steerwood and Year 5 are going on their residential visit to Sayers Croft, near Cranleigh, on Wednesday 11th of May. We are sure they will have a great time and gain much from this visit.

My special thanks go to Mrs Dunne and Mrs Kingswell for accompanying the visit.

## Sayers Croft

#### MORNING BREAKTIME

Following a request from our School Council we are trialling a new arrangement for breaktime every Friday morning where the children are mixing their playtime with other classes. This seems to be working well as the children are experiencing playing with new children and we hope to continue it in the future.

#### **SCHOOL UNIFORM**

May we please ask that you check your child's school cardigan/jumper this weekend to ensure your child has the correct jumper. A lot of children have lost their jumpers/cardigan that have been labelled and they cannot be found at school.

#### **ANCHOR BOOK WINNERS**

Congratulations to the following children, who received Headteacher Awards this week:

Yr 6: Christie Woodward & Alexandra Hayman

Yr 5: Emma Bright &
Alexi Buono-O'Rahilly

Yr 4: Franciszek Buczek & Kia Cunningham

Yr 3: Luke Strange & Johann Guiret

Yr 2: Jay English & Tom Patrick

Yr I: Lavina Lameiras-Colley & Raul Rasulov

Rec: Rodrigo Coelho & Sonia Gurbet



#### **HOT WEATHER**

For the remainder of this Summer term we would like all children to have a sun hat/cap which they can keep in their school bags (please ensure it is labelled). As the weather gets hotter there will be days when we may have to say 'No hat, no play!'. If the weather is really warm, please apply sun cream to your child **before** they come to school.



Thank you to Jeremy Moore who has very kindly donated and planted some ground cover plants and climbing plants around the statue of Mary.

#### RECEPTION ASSEMBLY



The Reception assembly will now take place on Monday 18th of July at 9.10am - please note this new date from the date printed last week showing 1st of July.

#### **YEAR 4 ASSEMBLY**

Year 4 presented their assembly this morning to their families, the whole school and staff focusing on their action packed residential trip to the Isle of Wight last week. The following prayer was read by Ellie and Libby:-

#### Dear God

Thank you for looking after us and keeping us safe on the Isle of Wight. Thank you for our new friendships, for having the courage to try new things and for all the adults looking after us. Help us to remember the fun times we had as we continue our journey in Year 4. Thank you for letting us go on this fabulous trip. We have learnt a lot in the Isle of Wight. We are so grateful to be have been allowed to go on this trip. Thank you to the parents and teachers.

#### Amen



#### **ISLE OF WIGHT PHOTOS**







